MID COAST COMMUNITY COUNCIL STEERING COMMITTEE
MINUTES
April §, 1990

El Granada Mobile Home Park

Members Present: Nancy Hansen, Cynthia Koepf, Dick Sadlier, Jennifer Celestre,
Bill Mahar, Danny Moses, Carol Ware and Bill Kehoe.

Minutes: Minutes of the March 15 Steering Committee meeting were read and
approved by consensus.

Reports:

Organization - C. Koepf reported committee is 2/3 done with by-laws, will
finish in 1 or 2 meetings, need to schedule workshop, will look at precinct map &
representation next. N. Hansen said Richard Silver suggested 9 members because
less infighting & easier to get a consensus. He said just put together simple by-
laws & Anna will present the resolution. Nancy has been in touch with Phil Taylor
of the Gualala Area Coalition who will attend the next town hall meeting & she
presented the org. committee with Coalition documents for their review.

Publicity - C. Ware reported they have completed the flier for the town hall
meeting & will distribute it in Montara & Moss Beach. N. Hansen & ]. Celestre will
distribute in El Granada & B. Mahar will do HMB. There will be a press release in
the Review. They have their assignments for next newsletier which will be ready
for our Earth Day table.

Research - N. Hansen reported S. McElroy offered to help the org. committee
with the Bd. of Sups. proposal.

Issue Awareness - 7 reported a rumor that someone wants 1o rename
Pillar Point Harbor - Half Moon Bay Harbor.

Fundraising - N. Hansen will speak to J. Macias about subscriptions to our
newsletter such as the Gualala example. Motion was made & passed that
fundraising co. include membership solicitation. ]. Celestre commented that we
need support from the business community.

Treasury - N. Hansen submitted the Treasurer's Report (attached hereto)
for M. Dolmatz. The McElroys donated the cost of Sokolow's dinner. We authorized
by consensus money for the fliers. D.Sadlier's motion to print newsletter with the
$240 needed to be raised at town hall meeting, by individual contributions &/or



fundraising events was carried. C. Ware will investigate Iverson's group as a
possible nonprofit umbrella for ours.

Special Topic Discussion: k etroe

Earth Day - N. Hansen reported she donated the $25 for our booth. B. Ware
volunteered to organize the booth. We need volunteers to people it. Bill will have
Laslow run off copies of our charter & N. Hansen will speak to ]. Macias about
recruitment/fundraising fliers.

Town Hall Meelings:

April Meeting - N. Hansen reported that N. Maule declined our invitation to
participate in the Princeton rezoning debate & submitted a letter ( attached) re
same. Kit Dove will speak in opposition to rezoning plan, B. Mahar will do a
synopsis of the plan, N. Hansen will moderate.

May Meeting - C. Ware made a motion that May meeting be an informal,
fun, pot-luck kind of affair. Motion passed. Details to be discussed at next steering
meeting. Possible date May 19 or 20. Carol will see about getting the Lighthouse.
Good opportunity for fundraising.

Announcements:

D. Moses presented a form letter to the Coastal Commission requesting
hearings on the Marchant Hotel be held locally.

Minutes recorded by Cynthia Koepf



